# **Glass Gathering Meeting Minutes**

11/10/18

9:00 - 11:00 am

Generously hosted by Harmony Stained Glass, 3512 Fairmont Parkway, Pasadena, Texas 77504

## **General Business Meeting**

Election of new Executive Board Officers will occur at the December Meeting:

- Executive Board positions include President, Vice-President, Treasurer, Secretary and Parliamentarian
- Joanne Crull has agreed to be nominated for another term as Treasurer.
- Kathy Pierpoline volunteered to be nominated for Secretary, if needed.
- It was suggested that Anne Hallman-Perez be asked to consider the position of President.
- An email will be sent to the membership with responsibility descriptions for all the positions and a request for nominees or volunteers.

Plans for our annual December Meeting and Christmas Party were discussed:

- Members are encouraged to bring small gifts, glass-related or otherwise for our gift exchange.
- Members are encouraged to bring a refreshment; a sign up list was passed for planning purposes.

#### **New Business:**

- Member Angie Langolf suggested that we create a Glass Gathering t-shirt that could be worn on field trips, to activities the group is involved in and in general to advertise Glass Gathering.
- Option to purchase a t-shirt could be part of the membership process of joining Glass Gathering.
- A request for logo designs will be solicited from the membership, to be brought to the December 2018 meeting for review.
- Member Sara Hernandez volunteered her knowledge of screen printing to assist with t-shirt production.

### **Show and Tell**

Members Rene Armstrong, Patti Hinson, Kathy Pierpoline, Chris Alexander and guest Jessica had great work to share with the group; all was enjoyed and discussed.

## **Program Activity**

Glass Gathering purchased \$200 worth of fused glass holiday ornament kits from Harmony Stained Glass. Members at the meeting volunteered their time to assemble the ornaments and Harmony will donate firing costs for the ornaments. They will then be donated to the upcoming Baylor College of Medicine Art Show. Proceeds from this show benefit the Texas Children's Hospital Cancer and Hematology Arts Program which serves children battling these diseases. Thanks to President Rene Armstrong for suggesting the idea and taking the ornaments to the show.

Until next month: May all your scores break perfectly!